
April 9, 2021

Dear Sodus Resident:

The Town Board has conducted a number of public information meetings to discuss the feasibility of public water on a variety of roads where residents have expressed interest. In the interest of meeting these needs in the most efficient manner, the Town is considering a single capital project to provide public water on all or portions of Buerman Road, Burlee Road, Barclay Road, Bond Road, NYS Route 14, Emerald Point Road, and Pilgrimport Road. You may have joined us either in person or remotely for the public information meeting held earlier this week on April 6th, to discuss the project which is proposed as Sodus Water District No. 12. For those who were not able to attend, the “Fact Sheet” distributed at the meeting is enclosed.

It is estimated that public water will cost a typical homeowner approximately $1,180 per year when considering financing, capital charges and water consumption, and assuming that grant and low interest loan subsidies are awarded for the project. Before proceeding with the work necessary to apply for grant funding, it is important for the Town Board to verify that there is adequate public support for the project. 

Therefore, the Town Board respectfully requests that you participate in an informal poll based on the estimated costs presented. With respect to the poll, please note that it is informal, and has no legal bearing on the eventual establishment of a water district. When and if the Town Board proceeds with the formal process of establishing a water district, you will have an opportunity to voice your comments, questions, and concerns at a formal public hearing.            

Please check the appropriate line on the attached form, “Yes” or “No”; fill in your name and address, and email it to: townofso@rochester.rr.com. Alternatively, you may mail or hand deliver the form to the Town Hall located at 14-16 Mill Street, Sodus, NY 14551. If you have any questions, please contact the Sodus Town Clerk’s Office at 315-483-6934. In the interest of keeping this process moving, we cordially ask that you return the completed form no later than April 23, 2021. 

Respectfully,

Scott Johnson, Supervisor

Town of Sodus

Town of Sodus

Preliminary Evaluation for Public Water

Water District No. 12

Informal Poll 

Are you in favor of public water at an estimated annual cost of approximately $1,180 per year? (Including financing, capital charges, and water consumption)

______________ “Yes”




______________ “No”

*Name: ___________________________________________________

*Address: _________________________________________________

Number of Homes on Your Property: ___________________________

Date: ____________________________

*Please fill in name and address.  This information is very important for the Town to determine the level of public support based on location.  Also, if you own more than one property in the proposed service area, please fill out a separate form for each property you own.

Email Form to: townofso@rochester.rr.com
Or

Mail or Deliver form to: 
Town of Sodus


Attn: Lorraine K. Diver, Town Clerk

14-16 Mill Street

Sodus, NY 14551

Thank you for your help!

